City of Scarville Minutes for April 1, 2024

The City Council met in regular session at City Hall on April 1, 2024. Mayor Harmon called the meeting to order at
6:30 p.m.

Present at roll call were Council members Orlyn Rosen, Lynn Sanden, Cory Mathahs, Carla Langfald, Guy Langfald,
Mayor Harmon, and City Clerk Mary Faulkner.

Moved by Carla Langfald, seconded by Orlyn Rosen to approve the agenda. Motion carried.
Moved by Guy Langfald, seconded by Carla Langfald to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Motion carried.

Bills were reviewed. A motion by Carla Langfald was seconded by Cory Mathahs to approve the payment of the
following list of bills. Motion carried.

Alliant Energy — 564.18 Mary Faulkner — 949.59

Peterson Sanitation —307.00 Doug Harmon —277.05

USDA - 693.00 USDA-319.00

Marilyn Storby — 50.00 IAMU - 500.00

State Auditor — 550.00 Larson Contracting 25,000.00
Diamond Foam — 14753.70 Larson plumbing & Heating — 15,000
Biz Wiz —99.00 Five Star — 1270.57

MBT - 500.00 Scarville Bar —2000.00

First thing on the agenda was the concern of some of the resident about an alley way that has not been
used for many years. It has grown over with grass and has been taken care of by the resident as a lawn for many
years. More to come on this.

Tammy the owner of the Scarville bar had asked about a grant/loan. This had been approved last month
and she picked up the check. She also asked if they could use the tennis court area for a beer garden on the 4th of
July weekend. The council voted and said that yes they could use that area during the 4th of July weekend.

Greg from the fire department talked about the progress that is being made on the remodel and the items
that he is going to need checks for. The mayor and city clerk told him to get the invoice to the city clerk she would
write out the check and make a copy of everything so we had a record and then she would give the check to him or
put it in the mail! He said that would work for him.

The city clerk said that she is going to have to amend the 2023-2024 budget before she can finish and
accurate 2024-2025 budget. She will contact the state and request an extension and work on the amendment.

Councilman Mathahs said that there has been a discussion at Five Star on the well that they own and that
is being used by some of the residents in town. Five star is concerned about the upkeep. More to come on this.

Mayor Harmon brought up some change orders that were needed for the remodel they are as follows:
Powerline buried and 1 of the overhead doors. A motions was enter by Guy and 2nd by Cory all in favor.

Mayor Harmon asked the council about an incentive for The Coffee Tree Group would be for them to use
the old Fire Hall while their new building is being built. A motion by Cory was made and 2nd by Lynn all in favor.

Scarville clean up days will be the weekend of May 10th. Mayor Harmon will call Peterson Sanitation.

Next meeting will be May 6, 2024 @ 6:30 p.m.

There being no further business, a motion by Guy Langfald was seconded by Orlyn Rosen to adjourn at 8:10 p.m.
Motion carried.

Doug Harmon, Mayor

Mary Faulkner City Clerk



